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Sacramento County Public Health 
Maternal Child and Adolescent Health Advisory Board 

 

Welcome and Introductions Meeting called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Effie Ruggles 

  

Agenda and Minutes March minutes reviewed and approved by the Board 

 

Public Health Officer’s 
Report 

Update by Dr. Law 

• We are currently seeing low levels of COVID-19, flu and RSV 

• The federal state of emergency will end on May 11th and CDPH will no longer update certain portions of the 
COVID-19 dashboard.   

• The bivalent COVID-19 vaccine can now be used as the primary vaccine used and monovalent vaccines will no 
longer be used. CDC has an updated immunization schedule available on the website. Booster 
recommendations depend on pre existing health conditions and should consult with primary care and CDC 
website. 

• There is currently a resurgence of MPOX in Chicago, IL for providers to be aware of. We are seeing mild to 
severe cases among vaccinated individuals. With upcoming PRIDE events happening in June it is important 
for at risk individuals to get vaccinated. Unvaccinated people have a 14X higher risk for MPOX. 

• The California Conference of Local Health Officers had a large focus on CalAIM this spring.  
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MCAH Update  Presented by Leesa Hooks 
• Happy National Nurses Week 

• Happy Asian American Pacific Islander Heritage Month  

• We will be seeing some local changes to the BIH program and will report on that at the next MCAH AB 
meeting. 

• CalAIM does target birth inequities. We will be looking at determining which MCAH program might be 
eligible to become Enhanced Care Management providers since both NFP and BIH serve high risk birthing 
populations.  We will be taking a deeper look at this.   

• CDPH has social media posts available around the a One Pill Can Kill Public Awareness Campaign to educate 
the public of the dangers of counterfeit pills with fentanyl. This would be a good resource for Adolescent 
Health Month in May.  

• CPSP and CHDP are still scheduled to sunset at present.  Some of the CPSP duties like TA and enrollment will 
transfer to the managed care plans.  

• Student-run clinics affiliated with UC Davis may be able to help fill the CHDP gaps. They can provide a mobile 
pediatric clinic.  

• Shout out to Dr. Wang who does so much good work in his free time!  What an asset to our board.   
 

Children Report Card Presented by Robin Blanks-Guster  

• PowerPoint presentation was e-mailed out to the Board 

Perinatal Substance Use in 
Sacramento County and 
services available for 
pregnant and parenting 
families 

Presented by Michelle Besse  

• PowerPoint presentation was e-mailed out to the Board  

• There is no wait for perinatal services. 
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NFP Update Presented by Fay Bursch 

• Currently have 8 nurses with 1 nurse out on parental leave due back in June  

• There are currently 200 clients for 8 nurses and we will be adding 3 more positions to the State General 
funding so that will mean we can serve an additional 55 new clients.  

• We will be recruiting nurses that represent the communities served, and we have multiple language needs 
since the influx of refugees in the community. We have a specific need for Spanish and Farsi.  

• We have been able to connect with a Kaiser Medi-Cal Specialist. BIH, Community Nursing and NFP presented 
to 50 nurses and social workers.  

• Multiple health fairs will be happening in June. DHA will have a Health Fair and we will attend the WIC open 
house in Natomas to share resources. 

• Signed MOU with Sacramento diaper bank so each client will get 100 free diapers a month, the clients are 
grateful for this service and it has helped to increase in person visits.  

• Staff going through FAN (Facilitating Attuned Interactions) training which is a conceptual model and practical 
tool for building relationships and reflective practice.  Hoping to help clients feel heard to open space for 
change.  

• We had a site visit from our Nurse Consultant to set goals for the next year. 

• We have a 6.4% premature birth rate which is lower than last year and a  96% breastfeeding at birth rate 
which is up from last year. 

• The graduation rate is 58% which is higher than the rest of the State.  

Policy Update Presented by Katie Andrew 

• AB19 -Public Schools will have 2 doses of Narcan on campuses 

• AB249- Require water systems to test for lead 

• AB608- CPSP align post pregnancy eligibility period with Medi-Cal 

• AB665- Make it easier for minor consent to mental health protected services 

• AB1202 – Time and distance standards for children’s health 

• SB608- Child health & safety license plate fund increased fees for local childcare and planning development 
councils 

• AB1015- Administer a diaper program for low income families 
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Board Member 
Updates/Announcements  

• We need a presentation in the fall on CalAIM 

• Paula mentioned that a lot of refugee children need services and there are challenges to accessing services 
for this population.  

• Bob received an award for his work in Maternal Mental Health  

• There will be a Maternal Mental Health workgroup meeting on May 18 at 11AM and Anthem will be 
presenting on their response to CalAIM Community Supports Programs 

• Danielle mentioned that FQHCs’ received Early Childhood Develop Supplemental funding. They need to 
provide resources and referrals for childhood development and/or coordinate partnerships with therapists 
programs. Projects start September 1st.  

• Children's Coalition awarding grants for youth homeless services, peer to peer behavioral health and increase 
in childcare for Afghan refugees. 

Wrap-Up/Adjournment • Adjourned the meeting at 9:55 a.m. 

• No meetings in the summer 

• Next Meeting is on Sept. 12, 2023.  

 


